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Puget Sound Energy 
Sale of Non-Controlling Interest in Puget Holdings LLC 

 
 

WNIDCL DATA REQUEST NO. 002: 
 
With respect to PSE’s Responsible Supplier and Contractor Guidelines, please identify 
the date on which the policy was adopted, any predecessor responsible contractor 
policies, the reason PSE adopted the current policy, and a description of Macquarie’s 
involvement in the decision to adopt the policy. 
 
 
Response: 
 
Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) objects to WNIDCL Data Request No. 002 as beyond the 
scope of WNIDCL’s participation in this matter as provided by the WUTC in Prehearing 
Order 03, paragraph 17, which limits WNIDCL’s participation as follows: 
 

WNIDCL will be limited to matters specifically addressing the 
safety and reliability of service to customers where its members are 
actually involved in the provision of such service.  We expressly 
decline to consider any labor relations matters in this proceeding 
covered by the collective bargaining agreement.  In the event it 
becomes clear later in the proceeding that WNIDCL’s continued 
participation is not in the public interest, the Commission has the 
authority to dismiss WNIDCL as an intervenor.  

 
PSE also objects to WNIDCL Data Request No. 002 as not reasonably calculated to 
lead to the discovery of admissible evidence as it seeks information that is irrelevant 
and beyond the scope of this proceeding. 
 
Without waiving these objections and subject thereto, PSE adopted the Responsible 
Contractor Guidelines on April 19, 2008 and last updated the document on August 4, 
2014.  While not participating directly in its development, Macquarie helped to 
coordinate and facilitate meetings between PSE and its unions addressing the 
Responsible Contractor Guidelines. 


